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Introduction 

The Newsletter is intended to keep interested individuals and organisations informed of 

progress in the development of Brambleton Hall.   

This issue provides a brief update on the progress of various tasks at the hall.   

Please pass on to anyone interested.  If they would like a regular copy, or previous copies, then 

ask them to send an email to keith_newman@hotmail.co.uk. 

See over the page for: 

• What has been done since September 2023 

• What still needs to be done to complete the project 

 

 

 



What has been done since issue 6 in September 2023 
• Three new, glazed, double doors have been installed. 

• A new altar box has been installed. 

• The external storage facility – a shipping container - has been installed with lighting. 

• Agreement with Waverley Borough Council for a 20-year lease with peppercorn rent for the ex-landfill land 

adjacent to the hall. 

• The installation of the bike rack – using Sheffield hoops – has been completed. 

• The planting of new laurel bushes to fill the gaps in the hedges has been completed. 

• The boxing ring building has been erected and linked to the hall. 

• Power and lighting have been installed in the new building. 

• The boxing ring has been moved to the new building.  

• The punchbag supporting brackets have been removed from the main hall. 

• New fencing, with two emergency exit gates, has been installed to surround the new play and recreation area. 

• The fencing was routed to encompass the existing wooden shed on the SE side of the hall. 

• The proposed installation of sliding doors between the main hall and the small hall was cancelled. 

• A new room, in the small hall, has been constructed with stud walls and a new door to house the punch bags. 

• A team of volunteers cleaned the inside of the hall on Saturday 17th February. 

• The volunteers also cleared gutters, tidied the outside area and tended and replanted the flower beds.  

 

What still needs to be done to complete this phase of the hall development 
• The paving of part of the play and recreation area.  

• The grading of the play and recreation area with the insertion, where required of ‘sleepers’. 

• The spreading of bark chippings to provide a soft surface over the play and recreation area. 

• The decoration of the inside of the hall 

• The repair of the path on the SE side of the hall. 

• The installation of a gate and fence to establish a secure, outside training area for the boxing club. 

 

A diagram to show the main areas of the development and what needs to be done 

 


